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Day Time Intentions 

Monday  8:00 a.m. Bernard Kelly, Anne & Robert Bajek 

Tuesday  8:00 a.m. Purgatorial Society 

Wednesday  8:00 a.m. Paulina Slobodnik 

Thursday  8:00 a.m. Frank Mamolella 

Friday  8:00 a.m. Joseph Vieceli 

Saturday  8:00 a.m. 
 5:00 p.m. 

Purgatorial Society 
Georgia Popp, Stanley Klepczarek, Michael Feely, Monica Janikas, Ray Janikas, 
Grant Morganstern 

Sunday   7:00 a.m. 
  8:00 a.m. 
  9:30 a.m. 
 
11:00 a.m. 
12:30 p.m. 

Dolores E. Kuchta, Anna Pleszka 
Walter Maveety & Family, Bruce Mather 
Margaret Kapa, Special Intention-Eric Antonio Montenegro & Pedro Bautizta  
Bill Magee 
George Benrus 
Souls in Purgatory 

 
Please remember our sick in your prayers: 
Joan Workman, Betty Zapf, Joe Butkus, 
Maybelle Ryan, Rose Pasquale, Dale Gurney, 

Mary Alice Gregorchuk, Harry Fisher, Donald Cuttill, 
Laura McDonnell, Dick Radom, Idolina Montano, 
Wei Wu, Sue Kremer, Gail Pankow-Locker, 
Kathryn Super-Wilson, Lydia Ciaglia, Sherry Sumner, 
Maeva Bishop, Rebecca Mueller, Joshua Thomas, Jr., 
Katie Meyer, Howard Pohlman, Evelyn Kilker, 
Jessica Gundling, Dominic Cairo, Rajamma Thomas, 
Joe Saban, Ola Maveety, Jean Weekley,  
Marilyn Matesevac.  Also pray for our parishioners who 
are in nursing homes or are homebound and unable to 
attend Mass.   

Lisa Oliverio & Joseph Delsino 
 

Jessica Parra  & Manuel Valverde 
 

Lisa Fisherkeller & Dave Barefield 

 
SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 

 
Sunday: The Most Holy Trinity;  Father's Day 
Monday: Twelfth Week in Ordinary Time 
Tuesday: St. Aloysius Gonzaga;  
  Summer begins 
Wednesday: St. Paulinus of Nola;  
  Ss. John Fisher and Thomas More 
Friday:  The Nativity of St. John the Baptist 
Saturday: Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
Please remember our deceased and 

their  families in your prayers…    
Mary Michalowski, 

sister of Tillie Maly 
 

The greatest gift I ever had 
 came from God; I call him Dad! 
    Author Unknown 

A QUESTION OF FAITH 
 It is never a question with any of us of faith 
or no faith; the question always is, "In what or in 
whom do I put my faith?"         
         - Anonymous 
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NOTES FROM FATHER BOB… 
FEAST OF THE HOLY TRINITY 

Today we celebrate the most astonishing, mind-bending truth of all: that though there is and can be only one God, 
yet in this one God are three persons.  We could never have known that, had it not been revealed through Jesus.  
In the Gospel he speaks of himself as the Son, sent into the world by the Father, and at the end of his earthly life, 
he will reveal that the Holy Spirit is to be poured out upon us as joint gift of Father and Son. 
  
God is mystery; the words we use about him are true as far as they go; but they are always inadequate.  So we speak 
of three persons in one God.  They are not persons in just the same way that you and I are.  And yet it’s right to 
speak of them as persons because, like you and I, Father, Son and Holy Spirit are distinct from each other and 
relate to each other.  As today’s Gospel says, “God loved the world so much that he gave his only Son”; and when 
the Son dies in anguish on a Cross, we catch a startling glimpse of just how real that love is.  It reveals how the 
divine Three embrace all humankind. 
 
Today’s second reading ends with a well-known Trinitarian blessing:  “The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love 
of God, the fellowship of the Holy Spirit.”  It’s a particular moving prayer, because it was originally addressed to a 
group of very ordinary people, many of them slaves or ex-slaves in the big, bustling, cosmopolitan city of Corinth.  
In begging them to love each other, Paul has no difficulty in appealing to the mystery of the Trinity; for that mighty 
mystery is not some vague, bewildering truth without relevance to daily living.  On the contrary, Paul suggests that 
the loving union between the three Divine Persons should inspire us to live together in unity and love.  Our God, 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit, dwells within us, a “God of tenderness and compassion,” as the first reading called 
him.  And we are called to reflect some of that God-like love in our dealings with each other. 
  
Here at Mass the Blessed Trinity is at the heart of what we do, for here—in, with and through Christ and in the 
power of the Holy Spirit—we tiny creatures are enabled to give all honor and glory to the Father.  That is why the 
Mass, the most Trinitarian of services, has been called the summit and the source of all the week’s activities.  It is 
the sacrament, the visible and effective sign, of that three-person love which has been revealed to us as the mystery 
of the Blessed Trinity. 
 

“HAPPY FATHER’S DAY, MEN OF ST. CLETUS” 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish a very special blessing on all the fathers, grandfathers, and godfathers 
of our parish community.  On this Feast of the Holy Trinity when we recognize the unique relationship of our one 
true God as three persons in one, we are reminded about the important relationship of all fathers in our lives. 
  
This is a day to reflect on the very special role that our fathers, grandfathers, and godfathers play in each of our 
lives.  They are the first teachers for our children in the faith; they are role models; they are providers; they are 
friends; they are inspirational; they are protectors; and they are a reflection of God’s love in our lives. 
  
We thank you, DADS, on this special day set aside just for you.  You are in our thoughts and prayers today and 
always.  May God watch over each of you and keep you in His loving care.  We are thankful for the gift that each of 
you is to this faith community. 
  
Have a restful, joy-filled day! 
 
Blessings of the Holy Trinity, 
 
Father Bob 
Pastor 



 

 

Invest just five minutes a day, and your 
faith will deepen and grow—a day at a 
time. 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 19, 2011  
SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY TRINITY; FATHER’S DAY 
A word of advice for fathers and children 
Fathers come in all shapes and sizes; some are strict, others lenient; 
some are very present in the lives of their children, others absent; some 
have left inspiring legacies for their children; others have left scars; 
some mean well, others do well. Children and fathers expect a lot from 
each other. Fathers: Do your best to make yourself known to your chil-
dren; above all be kind and merciful to your sons and daughters. Chil-
dren: Do your best to embrace the life given to you; above all be under-
standing and forgiving of your father’s shortcomings. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Exodus 34:4b-6, 8-9; 2 Corinthians 13:11-13; 
John 3:16-18 (164) 
“The LORD, the LORD, a merciful and gracious God, slow 
to anger and rich in kindness and fidelity.” 

 
MONDAY, JUNE 20  
WORLD REFUGEE DAY - Welcome the stranger 
World Refugee Day is hard to “celebrate” because the situation of refu-
gees—the conditions that led them to flee their homelands and the 
hardships they face in exile—is anything but good. As we honor this 
day, let us take seriously the words of United Nations High Commis-
sioner for Refugees, António Guterres: “On this World Refugee Day, I 
ask you to help us help refugees find a place to call home.” How can 
your family or parish or workplace tend to the plight of refugees? How 
might you partner with the U.N.’s agency on refugees, Catholic Chari-
ties, or other organizations that help refugees? How can you be a per-
son of hospitality to those who may spiritually or physically be at a loss 
for a place to call home? 

TODAY’S READINGS: Genesis 12:1-9; Matthew 7:1-5 (371) 
“Abram took his wife, Sarai, his brother’s son Lot . . . and 
they set out for the land of Canaan.” 

 
TUESDAY, JUNE 21  
FEAST OF ALOYSIUS GONZAGA, RELIGIOUS 
No time like the present 
Later in life a man recalled with fondness his last year at a Jesuit uni-
versity when he lived in a student community named Gonzaga Hall. 
While not strictly religious or a house of formation, the community 
offered students many opportunities for spiritual development and 
faith-sharing. Curious to know more about the saint behind the name, 
the man learned that the 16th-century Italian Jesuit who impressed so 
many by his sanctity had died at the tender age of 23—the same age at 
which the man graduated from Gonzaga Hall. We tend to take longev-
ity for granted, when it is in fact a great gift. But keep in mind the say-
ing: “From those to whom much has been given, much is expected.” 
Make the most of your time and leave a legacy for the ages. 
TODAY’S READINGS: Genesis 13:2, 5-18; Matthew 7:6, 12-14 (372) 
“Enter through the narrow gate . . . . those who find it are few.” 
 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22 
Follow the leader? 
It’s an unfortunate fact of modern life that it’s difficult to trust those in 
leadership. It is now clear that some of our leaders resort to deception 
and concealment of what’s really going on to further their own ends or 
those of the institutions they represent. The biblical tradition, however, 
offers a reliable guide to tell whether what we’re being told is the real 
deal. Do leaders actually end up doing what they say they were going 
to do? Do people get to a better place because they followed a particu-

lar leader? It may take some time, but outcomes always reveal true 
intentions. Place your trust in leaders who actually deserve it. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18; Matthew 7:15-20 
(373) - “By their fruits you will know them.” 

 
THURSDAY, JUNE 23 
Who are your authority figures? 
A how-to website boasts: “You need not be an expert on anything to 
speak with authority. All you need is a great attitude, friendly de-
meanor, and a strong voice.” We might wonder if Jesus knew the drill 
when at the end of his Sermon on the Mount the crowds were amazed 
because he spoke with authority. Jesus’ authority did not come from a 
personal coach or because he could work a crowd, nor did it come only 
from an ability to cite the great spiritual masters of his people. It came 
from within, from his relationship with God. Our inner authority 
should come from the same place, but it’s easy to give over that author-
ity to an attractive face, friendly demeanor, or a loud voice. Listen to 
your heart before you attempt to speak with authority or allow others to 
do so on your behalf. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Genesis 16:1-12, 15-16 or 16:6b-12, 15-16; 
Matthew 7:21-29 (374) 
“The crowds were astonished at his teaching, for he taught 
them as one having authority.” 

 
FRIDAY, JUNE 24 
SOLEMNITY OF THE NATIVITY OF JOHN THE BAPTIST 
What’s in a name? 
In the Rite of Baptism the first question the priest or deacon asks is: 
“What name do you give this child?” At first glance this seems like a 
superficial question; a way to get the ball rolling as it were. But like all 
the elements of the sacrament of Baptism, there is more here than 
meets the eye. To give someone or something a name is a powerful act. 
As God named each part of creation as it was brought into being, so do 
we. Take some time today to think about the story of your name. 
Whom were you named after? What qualities did the person have that 
your parents may have wished for you?  

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 49:1-6; Acts 13:22-26; Luke 1:57-66, 80 
(587) 
“The Lord called me from birth, from my mother’s womb he 
gave me my name.” 

 
SATURDAY, JUNE 25  
FEAST OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY 
Little stories can have big consequences 
The house was small, so small you could see through it at a glance. An 
older woman lay on a pallet off the main room. It was not convenient 
to have her there; it was even less convenient that a pair of useful 
hands was out of service in the household. Peter’s wife needed her 
mother to help with the chores, the children—especially with Peter 
gone so much. If she was lost to this fever, as the elderly often were, it 
would be even worse. Jesus took all of this in at a glance. Everywhere 
Jesus goes, a little story of need emerges. If invited in, he always 
reaches out his hand. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Genesis 18:1-15; Matthew 8:5-17 (376) 
“Jesus entered the house of Peter, and saw his mother-in-law 
lying in bed with a fever.” 

 
©2011 by TrueQuest Communications, L.L.C. PHONE: 800-942-2811; E-MAIL: 
mail@takefiveforfaith.com; WEBSITE: www.TakeFiveForFaith.com. Licensed 
for noncommercial use. All rights reserved. Scripture quotes come from the 
New American Bible. 
Contributors: Alice Camille, Daniel Grippo, Father Larry Janowski, 
O.F.M., Ann O’Connor, Joel Schorn, Patrice J. Tuohy, and Sister Julie 
Vieira, I.H.M. 
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Parish Pioneers Invited to Share Memories  
of Early Days at St. Cletus 

CHESTER AND IRENE WOJCIK SHARE THEIR MEMORIES 

  St. Cletus "always had good priests," recalled Irene Wojcik.  Irene and her husband, Chester, have been 
parishioners since the 1950's. 

   The wise  pastors through the years sought out the advice and expertise of parishioners.  Chester was part 
of the Maintenance Committee, which helped solve issues with the two main buildings—school and church.  
Others who served as advisers on maintenance issues were Pete Ference, Bob Callaghan, and locksmith 
Rich Fulmer, among others. 

  Ramps were added to sidewalks so the buildings became more easily accessible to the handicapped, 
Chester remembered. Electrical and plumbing issues were addressed, and a boiler that served to heat both 
buildings was updated with a more modern device. 

 A school custodian who at first spoke little English, found Chester to be both a friend and helpful 
translator.  Irene also helped a rectory employee with quick translations that brought her up-to-speed on vital 
English words like bacon, eggs, toast, and coffee.  She already was a good cook, but just needed the English 
vocabulary to help the priests in the rectory. 

 Attending our daily Mass at 8:00 a.m. is a beautiful experience for the Wojciks and the other regular 
worshippers.  Irene has been going to daily Mass at St. Cletus for more than 30 years, and Chester joined the 
regulars once he retired from work.  "The people at Mass are like a family;  they are really sincere friends who 
have a genuine interest in each other," Irene said. 

 Both of their sons attended St. Cletus School, graduated from LT, and went to college.  One son lives in 
Naperville and his brother is in California 

 Both Irene and Chester are looking forward to the upcoming big July 3-4 celebrations.  The parish's 60th 
anniversary outdoor Mass, band concert, and picnic are on Sunday, July 3.  The annual Independence Day 
July 4th Mass, sponsored by the Holy Name Society since 1976,  will be at 8:00 a.m.  These are big events in the 
lives of these parish pioneers as well as the rest of us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please Note:  Leisure Loafers will have their annual picnic on July 7, in Denning Park.  Members are invited to 
contact Alice Katzmarek, president, if they intend to attend the annual event. 

Chester and Irene Wojcik are active 
members of our parish and its organizations. 
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YOUTH MINISTRY UPDATE! 
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MISSION TRIP MEETING 
 
Our final mission trip meeting is this Thursday, June 23, at 6:00 p.m., in Room 201 of the Education Building.  
Both teens and their parents are required to attend as we will be completing liability forms and finishing our 
preparations!   
 
60TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION -TEEN HELP WANTED! 
 
Teen volunteers are needed to help run carnival games for the children of our parish at our celebration on Sunday, 
July 3.  Contact Kristen Maxwell at kmaxwell@stcletusparish.com or (708) 215-5419 if you are available.  
 
JUSTICE AND LIFE YOUTH LEADERSHIP SUMMIT – JULY 25/26  
 
The Archdiocese of Chicago and the dioceses of Joliet and Rockford are hosting this exciting two-day 
summit for teens at our parish!  Celebrate Mass, meet new friends, participate in small group projects/
discussions, and learn how to stand up for justice and life issues such as human trafficking, stem cell 
research, immigration rights, abortion, and much more.  Our teens can participate for free.  See the ad in this 
bulletin or our website for more information.  Contact Kristen if you would like to participate.   

 
SAVE THE DATE!  WORLD YOUTH DAY… 
CHICAGO STYLE  AUGUST 20/21  
 
From 9:00 p.m. - 7:00 a.m. we will be taking a group of teens to the Our Lady of 
Guadalupe Shrine in Des Plaines for a celebration of faith.  Teens from Chicago and 
surrounding areas will be gathering together for music, performers, speakers, prayer, 
Mass, and more!  More information will be posted when it is available.  The cost 
will be approximately $25-$30.  Please pre-register with Kristen Maxwell. 
 

2011–2012 TEEN FAITH FORMATION PROGRAM REGISTRATION REMINDER 
 
Don’t forget to register for our new program beginning in September!  All high school teens are invited and 
encouraged to participate!  Forms and information are available on our parish website at www.stcletusparish.com/
youth.  Contact Kristen Maxwell at kmaxwell@stcletusparish.com or (708) 215-5419 with any questions.   
 
WANTED: ADULT CATECHISTS FOR TEEN FAITH FORMATION PROGRAM 
 
Are you interested in helping youth grow spiritually?  Do you enjoy working with teens?  I am looking for 
enthusiastic, dedicated, and faith-filled parishioners who are flexible and willing to give of their time and 
talent to minister to our teens as catechists in our new program.   As a leader, you will share your home and 
faith eight times per year with a small group of approximately ten teens.  You will be asked to help at a few 
large group sessions as well.  Lesson planning/formation sessions will be held every other month to give 
you the support and guidance necessary to enjoy the many rewards of this ministry.  This responsibility can 
be shared.  If you are considering making this commitment, please pray over it.  Contact Kristen Maxwell at 
(708) 215-5419 or kmaxwell@stcletusparish.com for more information.   
 
Kristen Maxwell 
Youth Ministry 
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YOUTH MINISTRY CONT: 
 
AUGUST KAIROS RETREAT SPONSORED by SFX 
 
 The youth ministers from St. Francis Xavier, St. Cletus, and St. John of the Cross have developed a 
collaboration to expand the retreat program for all teens in our community.   
 St. Francis is preparing to host its second annual Kairos retreat this summer.  Kairos is a relaxing four-day 
retreat for teens, planned by teens, and presented by teens.  Incoming juniors and seniors, as well as recent 2011 high 
school graduates are invited. 
 Kairos provides an opportunity to spend time with friends, as well as to make new ones.  Retreatants get a 
chance to develop better relationships with the people in their lives and with their faith.  Kairos will guide you to 
deepen your understanding of who you are and how you want to live.  K8 will take place Thursday, August 4, at 
6:00 p.m. until Sunday, August 7, in the afternoon.   
 Spots are limited and are filling fast.  Brochures and application forms can found on the St. Francis Xavier 
parish website, http://www.sfx-lg.org/parish/education-2/kairos-retreat/ or on the St. Cletus Youth Ministry website 
at http://www.stcletusparish.com/youth. 
  
If you have any questions feel free to phone Terri Simeoni, (708) 352-0168 or email her at  tsimeoni@sfx-lg.org. 

St. Cletus Parish Book Club 
 

The next book is 
 

The Elegance of the Hedgehog 
by Muriel Barbery 

 
We will meet to discuss it on  

Tuesday, July 26, at 7:00 p.m.  
(Room 102 of the Education Building) 

 
Questions?  Email: loriashe@aol.com  

      
INDEPENDENCE DAY MASSINDEPENDENCE DAY MASSINDEPENDENCE DAY MASS   
 

 

On Monday, July 4, we will again honor the men and 
women of our armed forces - both veterans and active duty 
personnel - at our 8:00 a.m. Mass. Reserved seating will be 
available for all branches of military service; we encourage 
our honored guests to wear either their uniform or some 
insignia of their service. The wonderful tradition of our 40-
piece band providing musical tribute will continue as 
well.  Plan to invite friends, family, and neighbors who 
have served our country to join us as we begin our 
Independence Day by showing our appreciation for their 
service.  
  Justin Sisul  - Music Director 

 
            SAVE THE DATE!   COME CELEBRATE!   
 
 You are all invited to welcome Father Ken 
Baker, our new associate, as he celebrates the 
5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturday, July 2.  A reception will 
follow in Morrissey Hall.  Please join us on this happy 
occasion as we welcome Fr. Ken to our parish. 
    Father Bob 
    Pastor 
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ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
 
The July 23 St. Cletus Rummage Sale is just around the corner! Are you  ready to join in the fun 
sorting through treasures, lifting your spirits, and helping us raise money for the needy in our 
community?  We are looking for volunteers of all ages, from teens on up, to staff the following 
time slots: 
 

Saturday, July 16 & Sunday, July 17:  Pick up of larger items. We need some strong men to pick up furniture/
large items.  A perfect opportunity for some father/son bonding!  
Saturday, July 16 – Wednesday, July 20:  Accept donations at Morrissey Hall. Thursday, July 21 & Friday, July 22: 
sort and price items.  We will have a pre-sale on Friday at 5:00 p.m. for volunteers who work a total of 5 hours or 
more!  
Saturday, July 23, Rummage Sale Day! Lots of opportunities to help where needed…sales, check-out, etc.  
The hours vary.  You can work as long –or short a time as you are able.  
Sunday, July 24: Sale completion and clean-up. 
 
There will be a volunteer meeting on Wednesday, July 6, at 7:00 p.m., in Room 213 of the Education Building, 
to cover details and sign up for specific time slots/jobs.  If you have any questions or wish to help out at this parish-
wide event, please contact Maureen at (708) 839-0345, Mary Beth at (708) 215-5418 or 
rummagesale@stcletusparish.com.   All proceeds of the sale will benefit our parish St. Vincent de Paul Conference.  
 
FOOD PANTRY UPDATE 
 
Our client families frequently ask me to convey their deep appreciation to you, the parishioners of St. Cletus, for 
continuing to help them out, as they struggle to pay bills and feed their families, especially in these tough times that 
affect us all.   THANK YOU!!! 

 
 
As our volunteers prepare for the July 14 food distribution, please help by continuing to make it 
routine to pick up some items for the Food Pantry when you do your weekly grocery shopping. 
The most needed staples at this time include pasta sauce, 2# bags of dry pinto beans, and boxed 
side dishes (i.e. instant potatoes, noodles with sauce packets, seasoned rice packets, hamburger 
helper, etc.).  Our supply of extra items is very low. Suggested items are crackers, snack treats, 

juice, coffee, baby formula and diapers, especially size 4-5-6.   We could also use some full-size brown grocery bags.  
As always, we greatly appreciate all donations of any in-date, non-perishable.  Thanks again for your part in keeping 
this ministry alive and strong at St. Cletus! 
 
JOPLIN, MO RELIEF 
 
On behalf of those Joplin residents struggling to rebuild their homes and their lives, THANK YOU for your most 
generous response to our special second collection.  I am happy to report we were able to send Catholic Charities 
Southern  Missouri  a check for $9,459 all of which will be used to give direct relief to our brothers and sisters in 
Joplin.  Please continue to keep them in your thoughts and prayers as they struggle to rebuild their lives and their city. 
 
 
Mary Beth Ford 
Director Social Concerns 



 

 

Day/Date 
 

Start Time Location/Rm. # Event 

Monday, June 20  9:00 a.m. MH,S-108-110-112 Summer Bible Camp 

Tuesday, June 21  9:00 a.m. MH, S-108-110-112 Summer Bible Camp 

Wednesday, June 22  9:00 a.m. 
 5:30 p.m. 

MH, S-108-110-112 
MH Lobby 

Summer Bible Camp 
MANNA Cash & Carry 

Thursday, June 23  9:00 a.m. 
 6:00 p.m. 
 8:00 p.m. 

MH, S-108-110-112 
S-201 
S-102 

Summer Bible Camp 
Teen Mission Trip Meeting 
AA Closed Meeting 

Saturday, June 25  5:00 p.m. 
 5:00 p.m. 

CV 
CV 

MANNA Cash & Carry 
Social Concerns Ministry  

Sunday, June 26  7:00 a.m. 
 7:00 a.m. 

CV 
CV 

MANNA Cash & Carry 
Social Concerns Ministry 

Friday, June 24  9:00 a.m. 
 6:00 p.m. 
 7:00 p.m. 

MH, S-108-110-112 
S-Music 
S-207 

Summer Bible Camp 
Spanish Choir Practice 
Hispanic Ministry Bible Class 

C  
CV 
MH 

Church 
Church Vestibule 
Morrissey Hall 

                           S 
                            RB 
         

        

School 
Rectory Basement 

 WEEK AT A GLANCE 
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Next weekend our diocese will take up the PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION, which provides the Holy 
Father with the funds he needs to carry out his most important charitable works.  The proceeds benefit the 
most disadvantaged: victims of war, oppression, and natural disasters.  Through your generosity, we can cast 
the peace of Christ upon the world.  Envelopes are available in the pews. 

Sunday Collection – June 12, 2011  
Total Active Registered Families    2,774 
        Collection Statistics                                                Amount Collected                                                         
 # of envelopes used   - this week                660       
 % of registered families                               24%            $ 21,445  Envelope Users 
                                                                                              3,976  Loose Checks/Cash 
              _ 1,953  Automatic Debit 
Weekly Collection Budget:   $27,250        $27,374 Total 
         Over (under) Budget               $124  
         
This Fiscal Year @ 06/12/11                                           Please consider increasing your donations by  $2. 
Actual Sunday Collections          $1,321,621                    This would help us meet our budgeted needs.
          Thank you for your continued generosity. 
Budgeted Sunday Collections          $1,362,500                                                     Fr. Bob 
YTD Over (Under) than budget   ($40,879)                                   Pastor  



 

 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
 

St. Cletus Catholic Parish of the Archdiocese of Chicago is a Christian community of believers and followers of 
Christ Jesus.  We call and welcome all to join our family of faith as we seek to live the Gospel values in our daily 
lives, community and world.  We are committed to providing spiritual nourishment through the worship of God, 
celebration of the sacraments, Christian education, and use of our time, talent and treasure in serving others with 
compassion and love. 

MASSES  
Saturday Evening: 5:00pm 
 
Sunday: 7:00am, 8:00am, 9:30am, 
 11:00am, 12:30pm (Spanish) 
 
Weekdays: Mon. thru Sat. 8:00am 
 
Evening before Holy Day: 7:00pm 
 
Holy Day: 6:30am, 8:00am 
 
BAPTISMS    
1st & 3rd Saturday of the month at 11:30am.  Parents must 
be registered parishioners and attend the Baptism 
Preparation class.  Please make arrangements by calling the 
Rectory office (708-352-6209). 
 
WEDDINGS  
Dates and times are reserved for registered parishioners. 
Initial arrangements must be completed five months in 
advance of the wedding date. 
 
HOME/HOSPITAL VISITATION AND 
COMMUNION CALLS  
Please contact the Ministry of Care office (708-215-5407).  
 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION AND BENEDICTION    
Adoration begins following the 8:00am Mass and continues 
during the day until 6:15pm the first Monday of the month. 
 
The Chaplet of Divine Mercy is prayed at 6:15pm followed 
by Benediction. 
 
Hispanic Adoration continues from 7:00pm until 8:00pm. 
 
CONFESSIONS  
Confessions every Saturday of the month: 4:15-4:45pm.  
 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS  
Monday thru Saturday:  9:00am-5:00pm  
Sunday:   8:00am-1:00pm 

ST. CLETUS SCHOOL BOARD 
  
OFFICERS 
 
Pastor:    Fr. Bob Clark 
Principal:    Terri Langellier 
Chairperson:    Tim O’Brien 
Vice Chairperson:  Luke Sheridan 
Secretary:    Jeanne Kelly 
Athl. Association President: Amy Grace 
FSA President:   Deborah Kemmer 
PPC Rep:   Marty Mulcrone 
Tech. Committee Rep:  Mark Staelgrave 
Marketing:    Heather Alpe 
    Bridget Garvey 
Finance:   Ed Burke 
    Bob Gray 
Alumni:     Cathy Hinckley 
Policy & Planning:  Jim Krecek 
Recruitment & Retention: Mary Schramka  

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 

 
Chairperson:     Ed Burke 
Vice-Chairperson:    Joe Bamberger 
Recording Secretary:    Xavier Polanski 
Corresponding Secretary:  Elizabeth Goellner-McLean 
Worship Ministry:   Colleen Hagen 
    Justin Sisul  
Finance Liaison:   Brian Kapusta  
Parish at Large:     TBA 
Youth Ministry:    Dawn Dion  
Education Ministry:    Marty Mulcrone (School) 
          George Pach  (Rel. Ed.) 
Adult Faith Formation:  Mike Pusatera 
Pastoral Care Ministry:   Gary Lewis 
    Jim Matthews 
Development Ministry:    Ed Burke 
Staff Representative:    Paulette Bolton 
Hispanic Ministry:    Silvia Casas  
             Louis Lopez 
Social Concerns:   Dick Ford 
    Peggy Meidell 
Parish Life:   Fr. Edgar Rodriguez 
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